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MEMORANDUM FOR THE HEADS OF EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES 

FROM: Mick Mulvaney 
Director 

SUBJECT: Status of Agency Operations 

Appropriations provided under the Making Further Continuing Appropriations for 
Fiscal Year 2019, and for other purposes (P.L. 115-298) expire at 11:59 pm tonight, December 
21, 2018. As of December 21st, the only full-year appropriations Acts that have been enacted 
are the Energy and Water, Legislative Branch, and Military Construction and Veterans Affairs 
Appropriations Act, 2019 (Public Law 115-244) and the Department of Defense and Labor, 
Health and Human Services, and Education Appropriations Act, 2019 (Public Law 115-245). 
Because legislation providing fiscal year 2019 appropriations for agencies not funded by those 
bills expires on December 21, 2018, there will be a lapse for such agencies beginning on 
December 22, 2018. Unfortunately, the Congress has not taken action to pass an acceptable 
bill. Therefore, agencies should now execute plans for an orderly shutdown due to the absence 
of appropriations. 

Although we are hopeful that this lapse in appropriations will be of short duration, 
employees should report to work for their next regularly scheduled tour of duty to undertake 
orderly shutdown activities. We will issue another memorandum reopening government 
functions once the President has signed a bill providing for appropriations. 

Agencies should continue to closely monitor developments, and 0MB will provide 
further guidance as appropriate. We greatly appreciate your cooperation and the work you and 
your agencies do on behalf of the American people. 


